






Catchment areas changing in 
Transcona

The catchment boundaries for Harold 

Hatcher, Wayoata, Westview and 

Radisson schools have changed 

following a decision by the RETSD 

Board of Trustees.

All new students moving into the 

area, as well as all new kindergarten 
students, must adhere to the changes, 
which came into effect Jan. 12, 2016. 
Children currently in kindergarten 
and Grade 1 have until September 
2017 to move to their new catchment 
school. Children in grades 2 to 5 are 
grandfathered and do not have to 
change schools.

“We know our decision may cause 

disruptions in some families’ lives, 

but we’re working hard to make the 

transition as smooth as possible,” says 

Colleen Carswell, board chair.

Rapid growth in the area has put 

Harold Hatcher Elementary School at 

capacity and the board knew it had to 

create a plan to address the situation. 

Ms. Carswell said Manitoba Education 

and Advanced Learning told school 

divisions that it wouldn’t consider 

adding on to or building new schools 

until divisions conducted a review of 

school catchment areas. Following 

the board’s review of the catchment 

areas it was evident adjustments to the 

boundaries were needed to relieve the 

pressure at Harold Hatcher and even 

out enrolment among the four schools.

The changes to the boundaries mean 

some Harold Hatcher students will 

be moving to Radisson and Wayoata 

schools, while some Wayoata students 

will be moving to Harold Hatcher, 

Radisson and Westview schools. 

Families affected by the changes were 

informed by letter.

“We’ve had two public meetings with 

our parents but I would encourage 

anyone who has questions to talk 

to their school principal and to refer 

to the information we have on the 

division website,” says Ms. Carswell.
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Two River East Collegiate students get lessons from 
Mike Corrigan in tying fishing knots during a fly fishing 
workshop held at the school on Jan. 15. Members of the 
Manitoba Fly Fishers Association also taught the group 
of students how to cast and make fishing lures (flies).

Students explore their goody bags as they take part 
in “New Year’s Revolution—Girl Style” on Jan. 9. It’s 
one of several “Goddess events” that have been held 
for RETSD girls in grades 6–12 to promote positive 
self-image through group discussions about important 
topics, along with crafts and activities.

Teachers Terrence Hoorman (left) and Cam Sheppard 
(right) jam with a student at John G. Stewart School 
where they’ve begun a new music program. It started 
with guitars and has grown to include percussion 
instruments. The teachers also use mobile technology 
to help the students learn different notes and chords.


